
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 04/18

Held on Tuesday 3rd April 2018 in the Poppy Room, Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Dickson, Jerman, Maczkiewicz and Ogborn.  D/Cllr Sharp also attended the meeting.

49.
APOLOGIES:

Received from Cllr’s Bacon, Di Lorenzo, Jolley, O’Dell and Walton.  Also received from D/Cllr Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter.

50.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
These were agreed and signed.

51.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

Cllr Buchanan under 54c as a governor at BVC.  Cllr Jerman for item 55 Planning.
52.
MATTERS ARISING:

a)  Parking outside of shops
Cllr Ogborn has been exchanging emails with one of the shop owners who has put an offer in to purchase the rear car park but has had no response as of yet.  He did report however that some work has been started on clearing the area.  Cllr Ogborn said he would speak with the owner of the site to clarify the situation.  Cllr Bryant asked that he point out to her the liability issues that our C/Cllr had spoken about at the last meeting if the site is not improved.

b)  Newman’s Farm
D/Cllr Chaplin has been dealing with this and was not at the meeting.

53.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

County

C/Cllr Shuter not at meeting.

District

D/Cllr Sharp reported that the new waste contract went live today and would go under the name of ECDC Streetscene.  Some residents had now bought an extra blue bin at a one off cost of £25.  These can be obtained by from the CCC website.

54.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a)  Annual Meeting date
Cllr Bryant reminded all of the Annual Meeting which will be on Wednesday 9th May at 7.30pm.  The Clerk confirmed that the police and BVC will be represented on the evening.  Cllr Bryant also asked that Chair’s of Committee’s (Cllr’s Ogborn, Buchanan, Jolley and Di Lorenzo) write a short report which will be available on the evening for people to read and ask questions. 

b)  Chairman’s Civic Reception
Cllr Bryant asked if anyone wanted to go to this on the 20th April,7.30pm at Woodditton and for them to let her know.

c) Primary School Play Area

Cllr Bryant and Cllr Di Lorenzo met with Kate Evans and Prue Rayner to re-negotiate the licence for the playground with Anglian Learning. There were several queries raised mostly by them.  They wanted to discuss out of hours access.  It was agreed the play area would only be accessible during daylight hours and then the caretaker would lock up and they also discussed having self locking gates.  It was suggested by Anglian Learning that the access from Beechwood Avenue should be locked for security issues.  Cllr Jerman thought that the gate was pedestrian access only and athough he agreed in principle with the area being locked in the event of an emergency he asked that a notice be put up informing residents of the reason why if this were to happen.  Anglian Learning also asked that the Parish Council pay a share of the insurance cost, risk assessments and repairs.  The Clerk acknowledged that we currently pay 50% of repair costs of current equipment but do not pay insurance or risk assessment costs.  Cllr Jerman felt that to pay 50% of these costs  was disproportionate as the school children in the day had much more use of the equipment.  We had recently given the school a grant of approximately £4K towards new equipment and it was felt we needed to make sure the wording of the licence made it clear we would not be paying for future new equipment. It was noted that part of the new equipment that had been installed was outdoor gym equipment.  It would be difficult to restrict out of hours access to this.  Parish Council felt that in the past they had contributed to the cost of repairs of equipment and felt that this should continue but this did not include helping with the cost of any new equipment required in the future.   Cllr Bryant said they had also asked for Parish Council to pay their legal fees.  Cllr Buchanan was surprised at this as she said they have their own legal team for this and said she would bring this up at the next Village College Governors Meeting.  Cllr Jerman said he could understand why they might ask but could not see why we would pay this.  Cllr Bryant made the point that in the first instance she had been told the licence agreement needed to be done within a month but these queries had since come up and she will go back to them.  Cllr Ogborn thanked Cllr Bryant and Di Lorenzo for their work on this and previous work from D/Cllr Chaplin and C/Cllr Shuter was also mentioned.  
ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO LIAISE WITH ANGLIAN LEARNING

55.
PLANNING:

Planning applications as listed.  Cllr Buchanan had received a 4th revised plan for 65 Beechwood Avenue, these changes are for materials used and do not affect Parish Councils view who saw no problem with the application.  Cllr Jerman declared an interest under the plans for 48 High Street.  Cllr Buchanan reported that some adjustments have been made to the original application which makes it less intrusive to any neighbours.  Councillors also looked at the plans for an application to build a house on the site of 16 Arber Close.  A garage was being removed to fit this in and Cllr’s felt it was very tight and would impinge on neighbours to one side.  Parish Council did have concerns over this application and Cllr Buchanan will make contact with the neighbours to ascertain their views as Parish Council were not supportive of the application.  We have now received the application to build 7 new homes on the site of 187 High Street (First Copy).  Cllr Jerman felt that as this was a development on the greenbelt we should object to this.  Cllr Bryant said the applicant had said Hilton Park had been developed but this was an exception site and we had been assured by ECDC that there would be no more incursion on the greenbelt.  Aside from the issue of the greenbelt, Cllr Maczkiewicz was concerned about the overall size of the houses anyway and felt this was far too many houses on a small site. Parish Council objected to this application.
Applications for Silver Edge Barn, 8 Maple Close, 11 Tunbridge Close and 18 Bell Road have all been approved by ECDC.  Cllr Buchanan told D/Cllr Sharp that she was concerned as to how applications were now allocated to officers at ECDC. She felt that computer technology had replaced individual knowledge.  It used to be that each officer was allocated certain villages and knew the area but this was not the case anymore.  D/Cllr Sharp will take this back to ECDC Planning Department.  Regarding the local plan D/Cllr Sharp confirmed that an Inspector has been appointed and the hearing is in June and they hope to have it finalised by the end of the year.
56.
COMMUNITY AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE:
Cllr Jolley was not at the meeting.  Minutes from the meeting were attached which cllr’s had read.  It had been agreed at the last meeting that Cllr Jolley would find out more information regarding the SID’s which he has been looking into and will report back on at the next meeting.  It looked likely that we could use S.106 monies to pay for this.  Cllr Bryant asked for an update on everyone’s area of responsibility but there was nothing to report.  She asked that cllr’s let Cllr Jolley know if anything arose.
57.
FINANCE:
a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts


Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 


£701.38


L Crown – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


   


A Fullwood – Litter Picking (4 weeks)
    52.50


CAPALC – Training

 
    70.00


Anglian Water – Cemetery
 11.97


CCC – Street lighting energy
  310.61


PCC – Church floodlighting
  254.09

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Ogborn.

b)  Minutes of Finance Committee 

The minutes from the last meeting had been circulated which Cllr Ogborn went through.  We had agreed to give a grant of £150 to the Football Club towards the purchase of a defibrillator and also £1000 to the WI who will be holding a summer fete for the whole village to celebrate 100 years of the WI.  We had received a letter from Bottisham and Burwell Photographic Club asking for a contribution towards their 45th Anniversary Exhibition which they will be holding in Bottisham but it did not mention any costs and it was agreed that the Clerk should ask them to fill in a grant form and outline how much the Exhibition was going to cost.
ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE

58.

NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY UPDATE:

Cllr Ogborn reported that after one of the wettest winters on record the water table has crept higher and higher.  It is almost certain that we would need to undertake some remedial work because of this.  Our Cemetery Consultant suggests one option may be to raise the height of the cemetery area, by importing soil. We will wait until the water table has started to recede, so we know the worst case scenario and than contact the Environment Agency for their views on the way forward.
59.

PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY:
Cllr Di Lorenzo was not at the meeting.  Cllr Bryant felt we needed to get on with this and Cllr Di Lorenzo may need some help sorting through the questionnaires.

ACTION:  CLLR DI LORENZO TO ARRANGE MEETING

60.

POLICY DOCUMENTS:

Cllr Buchanan will remind those who have not yet completed their allocated section and chase this up.  

ACTION:  CLLR BUCHANAN TO CHASE

61.

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.

62.

CORRESPONENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

63. CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

As listed.

64.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be Tuesday 8th May and will be in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion.


